Ysgol Gynradd Alltwen Alltwen Primary School

Alltwen Swansea **SA8 3AB**



Chair of Governors/Cadeirydd y Llywodraethwyr:

Mrs N O'Sullivan Headteacher/Prifathro: Mr. O. G. Hyett

Tel: (01792) 863275

Web Site: alltwen-primary-school.j2bloggy.com/

Email: alltwenprimary@npt.school

@Alltwen

05.01.21

COVID Update - more changes to the start date

Dear parent/carer,

Can I begin by apologising for what seems to be a constant change to our daily operations and provision here at Alltwen Primary School. I fully understand and appreciate the difficulty in keeping abreast with all of the changes and time needed to reorganise your plans for education, home learning and childcare. As a school we aim to filter the material provided to us and only share the relevant information in a timely and concise manner.

News broke late last night that all schools in Wales were to close for face to face teaching until the earliest Monday 18th January.

Therefore, the school will provide a 'provision for education / childcare' for key worker families on the following dates...

Thursday 7th January - School is open for key worker families. Information and link already shared. Friday 8th January - School is open for key worker families. Information and link already shared.

Monday 11th January - School is open for key worker families. Please see below for details. Tuesday 12th January - School is open for key worker families. Please see below for details. Wednesday 13th January - School is open for key worker families. Please see below for details. Thursday 14th January - School is open for key worker families. Please see below for details. Friday 15th January - School is open for key worker families. Please see below for details.

If you believe that you are eligible and your child will be accessing the school's childcare between the 11th and 15th January please complete the following questionnaire by 3.00pm on Friday 8th January.

https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=Ug4_TzS3ZEGUCRtgHRR5k6yv OdYk6dRFgoCtwn1yRnNUNDJCV1lHVFNVUONCRTAzUDNNNDRKTlU1US4u



As a childcare setting we will...

- ✓ Offer breakfast club between 8.10am and 8.30am. Please us red gate and Yr 1/2 door.
- ✓ Open our childcare at 8.30am and close at 3.00pm. Drop off and pick up will be from the car park
- ✓ We request that all children wrap up warm and wear our school uniform.
- ✓ Create new childcare bubbles. Where possible the children and staff will be consistent within these bubbles. However, we cannot guarantee how many children will attend or from what friendship, age or gender groups.
- ✓ Provide full day childcare for our nursery pupils.
- ✓ Provide daily hot meals. Please purchase through ParentPay.

✓ Provide free daily hot meals for our FSM families.

As a school we will...

- ✓ Share on HWB weekly home learning activities for all pupils.
- ✓ Share on Active Learn maths challenges and individual Bug Club Reading books.
- ✓ Provide a weekly BACS payment for the FSM families who do not attend the childcare.
- ✓ Keep in contact with our families via text, HWB and / or phone calls.

These continue to be difficult times for us all, together we are making a difference and keeping everyone safe and secure as it's 'Our school, Our Community, Our Education'.

If you would like to discuss this matter please contact the school office.

Here's to a healthy and stable New Year and 2021.

Yours. #keepsafe

OGHyett